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, and that you were “discharged with high stress levels and psychological impacts that 
was only diagnosed in the USN Military Service Records.” 
 
In order to assist it in reviewing your petition, the Board obtained the 3 May 2022 AO.  The AO 
reviewed your service and medical records, as well as your petition and its supporting 
documents.  According to the AO: 
 

In-service records did not contain evidence of a diagnosed mental health 
condition, or of psychological symptoms/behavioral changes indicative of a 
diagnosable mental health condition.  There were no clinical records indicating 
other medical conditions were diagnosed, treated, or resulted in duty limitations 
or occupational impairment.  Throughout his counselings, disciplinary, and 
administrative processes, there were no concerns raised that would have resulted 
in a referral for mental health evaluation or treatment.  The Petitioner has not 
provided post-service evidence that he incurred a mental health condition or 
medical condition during military service, or experienced any specific 
psychological stressor events.  The lack of clarifying information made available 
did not provide enough markers to establish an onset and development of mental 
health symptoms or identify a nexus with his misconduct or existence of 
occupational impairment.  His contention of unfitness is not supported by the 
objective evidence as his in-service record demonstrated successful performance 
of his duties and successful completion of in-service schools and training.  His 
performance evaluations and record of achievement throughout his military 
service do not show any evidence of occupational impairment or unfitness for 
duty. 

 
The AO concluded, “the preponderance of evidence provides insufficient support for the request. 
This is due to the presence of objective evidence that the applicant’s duty performance was 
judged to have been adequate at the time of separation.  Had referral to the PEB occurred, a 
finding of fit to continue naval service would have been the likely result.  Should any further 
evidence surface supporting unfitness or a disability retirement, resubmission would be 
appropriate.” 
 
The Board carefully considered your arguments, including the entirety of your petition and its 
enclosures, and disagreed with your rationale for relief.  In order to qualify for military disability 
benefits through the Disability Evaluation System with a finding of unfitness, a service member 
must be unable to perform the duties of their office, grade, rank or rating as a result of a 
qualifying disability condition.  In denying your request for a disability discharge, the Board 
concurred with the findings of the AO.  The Board observed that there were no findings that you 
had a qualifying disability condition while you were on active duty and noted that you were 
physically qualified to service in the Army National Guard after your release from active duty.  
In reaching its conclusion, the Board also determined that the presumption of regularity applied 
to the process employed with respect to your narrative reason for separation.  Your record does 
not contain any documentation, nor did you provide any, that there was any error or injustice in 
your separation from the Marine Corps.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the 
Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   






